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The following communication, received on 30 July 2008, is being circulated at the request of the Delegation of the United States.

_______________
Notice of Decision To Issue Permits for the Importation of Dragon Fruit From Vietnam Into the Continental United States (APHIS–2008–0065)
The Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) of the US Department of Agriculture is advising the public of its decision to begin issuing permits for the importation into the continental United States of dragon fruit from Viet Nam.  Based on the findings of a pest risk analysis, which it made available to the public for review and comment through a previous notice, it believes that the application of one or more designated phytosanitary measures will be sufficient to mitigate the risks of introducing or disseminating plant pests or noxious weeds via the importation of dragon fruit from Viet Nam.

This action is subsequent to a notice published in the Federal Register on 9 May 2008 (73 FR 26360-26361, Docket No. APHIS-2008-0065), in which we announced the availability, for review and comment, of a pest risk analysis that evaluates the risks associated with the importation into the continental United States of dragon fruit from Viet Nam. (To view this notice online, go to http://www.gpoaccess.gov/fr/advanced.html, select 2008 FR Vol. 73, and search on "page 26360" (with quotation marks)).  We solicited comments on the notice for 60 days ending on 8 July 2008.  We received one comment by that date.

This notice is available in English at:  Federal Register:  30 July 2008 (Volume 73, Number 147) Notices Page 44216-44217.  To view online, go to http://www.gpoaccess.gov/fr/advanced.html, select 2008 FR Vol. 73, and search on "page 44216" (with quotation marks).

For additional information, you may contact Mr. Alex Belano, Import Specialist, Commodity Import Analysis and Operation Staff, PPQ, APHIS, 4700 River Road, Unit 133, Riverdale, MD 20737-1231; +(1 301) 734-5333.
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